Minutes of January 18, 2011 Meeting of the Swampscott Energy Committee

Attendees: Neal Duffy, Victoria Masone, Wayne Spritz, Rob Day, and Swampscott Patch Reporter Terry Date

Next Meeting:  TBA. 

New Member?  We welcomed resident Rob Day who has expressed an interest in working with the committee.  Rob works as a partner for Black Coral Capital, a venture capital firm specializing in green and renewable energy start-ups and his knowledge on financial structuring, payback models and his connections within the industry have already been helpful to the committees work.  

Much of the meeting was spent on updating Rob on the status of the many projects the committee is involved in.

GCA Grant Application: After our last meeting we decided to recommend that the $143,000 of  GCA grant money be allocated in the following manner:

1. Salary for part-time Energy Coordinator   
$14,380
2. Steam Trap Replacement, Clarke and Stanley
$51,257

3. Lighting Fixture and Controls Retrofit at H.S.
$64,908
4. Lighting Controls at M.S. (balance of funding)
$13,255
TOTAL





$143,800

We still had some questions about the steam trap project initially but also whether or not any of the projects should just be included as part of the ESCO and done by Johnson Controls.  The reason for our concern was that we are paying a premium on these projects to get the energy savings guarantee, but since we have the up-front capital for these projects the ESCO model does not really make sense.  Vicky found out from DOER that we can apply for the funds using the above estimates but still put the projects out to bid after the application has been submitted and award the project to the lowest bidder.  The extra funds would be used to enhance the projects listed.  The committee agreed that this was probably the best action to take and would stretch the grant money the furthest.

In anticipation of another round of funding sometime over the next year, we also discussed potential projects for that money in the hopes of being well prepared for the application when the time comes.  Among projects discussed were Geothermal for the Library, a low or no interest loan program for energy efficiency projects for residents or some targeted marketing to make residents aware of the Mass Save Program.

Wind: We have been concerned as to how reliable 2 months of wind data can be in determining site feasibility.  Wayne also wanted to know if all the snowfall from the Blizzard of 2010 could have affected some of the data as it showed a wind speed of 25 MPH on that day which seemed low.  We have not received answers back from Meridian or Second Wind about these concerns and are hoping to follow up on this and have answers by the next meeting.  Rob Day has a contact at Second Wind and said he would contact them.

Energy Data: Neal broke down some of the school energy use data month to month and still could not see any obvious reasons for discrepancies year to year.  We discussed next steps which include: packaging the data into an easy to comprehend format (intern?), continuing to press Ed Cronin and Garret Baker about the discrepancies in use, and present to the School Committee our findings and our use of grant money (which is all going to the schools).
Street Lights: The way National Grid’s street light payment structure is set up discourages energy efficiency improvements. If we installed new lights that greatly reduced our energy use (while still keeping the same brightness), we would not realize any cost savings. This is a problem that needs to be resolved at a high level and affects all of National Grid’s customers in Massachusetts. At the last meeting, Wayne offered to begin the process of drafting a letter to bring this to the attention of the appropriate authorities.  We have come to realize that the scope of this problem is one that is bigger than our committee’s ability to handle so our next steps will be:

1) Inform State Representative Lori Ehrlich and State Senator Thomas McGee

2) Contact the MAPC (Metropolitan Area Planning Council) and also perhaps the Energy Managers Group or the MMA (Massachusetts Municipal Association

3) Terry Date, Swampscott Patch Reporter who attended the meeting was interested in working on this as a possible article for the site.

Third Party Solar: Vicky updated us on the negotiations for the third party solar project and Rob Day agreed to look into general information about PPAs.

Recruiting New Members: Rob Day! While he is not officially a new member we are already very excited to have him as part of the group and to help us with our work.  Rob had mentioned that he knows some others in town that are involved or interested in this industry and he would ask if they would be interested in joining.  No other formal “recruitment” efforts were discussed.

Swampscott Reporter Article: Nothing was discussed for another article in the reporter.

